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WPCA – Public Hearing immediately followed by Special Meeting – 5.8.2023  

The Water Pollution Control Authority Public Hearing held on Monday, May 8th, 2023.  

Present: Donald Mayland, Chairman; John Whalen; Pat Hackett; Jim Rutledge.  
Absent: Robin Leech; David Bayersdorfer 
Also present: Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Charles Humes, WPCA Superintendent; Emily Egan, Secretary.  

D. Mayland called the Public Hearing to order at 5:00pm.  

The board members explained the reasons for the proposed 8% rate increase, including capital improvements and 
approximate $80,000 in past due payments.   
 
No public comments were made.  

Adjourn at 5:10pm. 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Water Pollution Control Authority Special Meeting of May 8, 2023. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:10pm. 
 
P. Hackett made a motion to approve the 2023-2024 budget totaling $802,503.00. (See Attached)  D. Mayland 
seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
J. Rutledge made a motion to approve the 8% rate increase effective July 1, 2023.  J. Whalen seconded, and the 
motion was approved unanimously.   
 
WPCA Rates effective July 1, 2023: 
3 bedrooms or less    - $350.00 
4-5 bedrooms    - $524.00 
6 bedrooms +    - $1,049.00 
Apt. building per unit    - $350.00 
Charged by water usage per 1,000 gallons - $6.58  
Commercial, charged by sq. foot  - $0.30 
Private Education Institution (capacity charge) $96,000.00 + fee per 1,000 gallons of discharge $2.44 
Hook up charge to the sewer main   - $5,000.00 
     
J. Rutledge made a motion to approve the change of the meeting time for the 2023 regular meetings to 9:00am.   
D. Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
C. Humes mentioned a few incident reports/calls for service, equipment repairs that are needed and information on 
changing phone/internet providers at the sewer plant. 
 
C. Rand mentioned the possibility of 64 units being built at the Pope land on Salmon Kill Road.  Members of the 
board questioned the capacity of the pump station on Salmon Kill Road.  This station is capable of handing the 
addition of the proposed number of units.   
 
Adjourn: 5:46pm 
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